OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA

Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will
hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the: Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton
Date /Time: Thursday, May 3, 2012 @ 6:00 PM
Location: Hall of Fame Room - 381 E Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589
Members: Eric Olstad, Michael Engelberger, Sony Swangstu, Mayor Donna Olson
Item # CALL TO ORDER
1 Communications
2 Reports
Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Forton/Grant Street Hill Update
4 Green Waste Recycling Center Update
5 Electrical Payment Option for Street Lights Update
Item # NEW BUSINESS
6 Election of Chair and Vice Chair
7 Set Time and Date for Public Works Committee Meetings
8 Approve March 20, 2012 Meeting Minutes and March 22, 2012 Special Meeting Minutes
9 Request from Stoughton Chamber/Service Clubs to install Service Club Signs within

Right-a-Way on Existing City Signs (Population Signs)

10 Referral from Public Safety: Safety Concerns at Forton St & Manilla St
11 Discussion on River Bank Restoration at Division Street Park
12 Future Agenda Items: 1. Award 2012 Street Construction Bid 2. Jefferson Street Bridge

Report 3. Review Items from Budgeting for Outcomes Discussions; Park Fees for
Maintenance & Shelters, Core Responsibilities

ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,

Library Administrative Assistant Debbie Myren, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Tim Onsager Stoughton
School District, Tamarah Fleres / Deb Blaney, Stoughton Newspaper/W1 State Journal/Capital Times,
Gerald Olsen - 317 Prospect Lane, Brian Benschop - 105 W. Prospect St,

Frederick & Katheryn Coan - 103 E. Prospect St, Eugene & Gail Ring — 104 Forton St,

John & Cynthia Howery — 116 Forton St, Sharon Mason-Boersma — 243 E. McKinley St

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door) will be
locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrance or if
you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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March 15 — April 15
2012

After a brief taste of summer, spring has returned to the badger state with normal temperatures. Although
the recent warm weather did green things up and get the trees to blossom early.

First brush collection of the year was the first week of April. Collection was light for April as only 55
truckloads of brush were collected.

Yardwaste site opened for the year on Tuesday April 3. Still collecting yardwaste at Street Department
until Dunkirk Township has contract reviewed and approved. Anticipate approval at April 16 meeting and
yardwaste site will move to Dunkirk site for April 17 drop off.

Street sweepers have completed the first round of street sweeping and have started a second round to clean
up the street from tree seedlings.

Crews have been out with leaf vacuum doing spring curbside leave collection. Leaf vacuum will be out
until April 20™,

Crews continue to repair potholes with the spray patcher. Crews also spray patched holes on Forton Street
Hill. Spray patcher allows us to stay ahead with pothole repairs in the spring by eliminating the need to
patch the same pothole over when cold mix was used.

Crews have finished up tree trimming and removal with Utilities crews and are removing Ash trees in
Racetrack Park to make room for Crabapple trees that will be moved there from Heggestad Crabapple

Arboretum

Monthly equipment maintenance and repairs performed on Streets, Parks, Police, Fire, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic has mowers ready and has started taking off snow removal equipment.

Parks Department has started mowing, cleaning parks, performing baseball diamond maintenance, and
getting the pool ready that will have some changes.

Other routine tasks completed during the last month include; dumping trash barrels downtown, cleaning
fleet and garage, and repair traffic signals and downtown street lights.

Respectfully Submitted,
Karl D. Manthe

Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent

S:\public works\Activity Reports\Activity Report March 15 - April 15, 2012.doc
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Date: April 25,2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Forton/Grant Street Hill Update

As requested at the March 20, 2012 Public Works Committee Meeting, | have gotten some estimates to
resurface the concrete street, repair the concrete wall, and install some posts/gate/fencing.

| would have our contractor (Scott Construction) who was awarded our Boiler Slag Project to include this
street to the contract at a cost of $1.35 a square yard, (260" x 16’ = 462 sq yards) which would total $658
dollars to do the entire street and includes one sweeping.

| talked to local concrete contractor David Nelson from D.W. Nelson about possible
treatments/solutions to prolong the concrete wall. Mr. Nelson said the wall is an old limestone wall that
has a concrete face on it. The current wall is still in pretty good shape and could last for many more
years (up to 50 years), but if we wanted to apply a thin concrete sealer that would help seal and provide
some cosmetics. The am waiting for a cost estimate from D.W. Nelson and hope to have some
additional info to share at the meeting.

After reviewing some of the pedestrian/bike traffic with neighbors and staff, | feel that a gate would be
the best solution to prohibit bikes but still allow for easy pedestrian travels for walkers, strollers,
wagons, etc. The gate could be closed for the winter to keep out all users.

In the meantime, city crews have swept the street, spray patched the holes, and made some repairs to
the concrete wall, and have moved the concrete barriers back to where pedestrians can navigate thru.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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Date: April 25,2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Green Waste Recycling Center Update

The Township of Dunkirk, after review by the attorney they hired to review the Yardwaste Agreement,
they have a few items they would like modified/added/removed.

The Dunkirk Town Board is taking the agreement to their May 7, 2012 meeting. If the agreement is
passed at the Town Board meeting, | will bring the updated agreement to the May 9, 2012 Common
Council meeting for approval.

Some of the proposed changes they were considering are listed below, and | see no issues with the
proposed changes. (I may have additional information for the meeting)

e Years of Agreement/Contract — 1 year instead of 3 years

e Soil and Gravel Materials currently on site below to Dunkirk Township

e No Permits not required for Dunkirk Township residents

e Site will remain open all year for Dunkirk Township residents

e  Dunkirk would like say in where the shed is placed.

e Electrical costs paid by city for electricity in shed.

e Ifany excessive road damage appears on Collins Road, the Township of Dunkirk would ask for
city assistance with repairs.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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Date: April 25,2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Electrical Payment Options for Street Lights - Update

As requested, | contacted Utilities Director Robert Kardasz to see if street lighting could be placed on the
monthly utility bill.

Based on my discussions with Utilities Director Kardasz, current law by the Public Service Commission
(PSC) prohibits municipalities from placing street lighting on utility bills. The law changed about 20 years
to place fire protection on monthly utility bills. Mr. Kardasz mentioned that we should watch the PSC for
any law changes that may allow the city to proceed with this in the future.

If the law changed and the city was able to place the street lighting on utility bills, the electrical usage
would be added to monthly electrical customer bill if a rate case was approved by the PSC.

| also re-calculated the figures based on taxpayers versus electrical customers within the city. There are
5,533 electrical customers to 4,800 tax payers. Based on charging all electrical customers within the
city, you would see a monthly fee reduced from $2.35 to $2.03 monthly or from $28.20 a year down to
$24.40 a year.

Let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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Date: April 26,2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Set Time and Date for Public Works Committee Meetings

In the past, Public Works Committee has normally met on the third Tuesday of the month at 6:30 pm in
the Hall of Fame Room. The third Tuesday works well because it does not conflict with any other
standing city committees. As for starting time, | believe the committee wouldn’t want to start before
6:00 pm to allow members or guests to attend without taking off from work.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper






Public Works & Public Safety Committee Minutes
Tuesday March 20, 2012 at 6:30 PM
Hall of Fame Room 381 E Main St, Wi 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Steve Tone, Ross Scovotti, Mayor
Donna Olson, Planning Director Rodney Scheel and Street Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent! Excused: None

Guests: John & Cindy Howery, Fred & Kathy Coan, Gene & Gail Ring, Brian Benschop & Alderman
Paul Lawrence

Call to Order: McKichan called the Public Works meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

1) Communications: None.

2) Activity Reports: (Manthe reported)

e Pelican street sweeper is out sweeping city streets, Sweeper is out about 1 month early with no
snow remaining in the gutters. lItis great to have. the sweeper out early to colleot the debris that
collects during the winter, although it normally. snows 1 more trme after we get the sweeper out.

e Crews are out repairing potholes with the spray patcher We were able to get some emulsion
from the City of Madison.

¢ Mechanic Bryce Bronstad and Machine Operator John Hatverson did some major repairs (rebuild
stone hopper, replace hose/nozzle Ilnes) to the spray patcher and have the machine is tip top
condition for the year. e i

e Crews continue with tree trimming and removal Crews are st|II workmg together with Utilities
crew to remove trees in the northwest section of the cxty Crews have gotten an early start on
stump removal.

e Monthly equipment maintenance and repalrs performed on Streets Parks, Police, and EMS fleet.
Mechanic getting mowers ready and will soon be taking off snow removal equipment

e Parks Department continues to work on getting the pool concession stand ready for the season
by installing cablnets and palntlng the interior to comply with health standards Some minor snow

cteanlng ﬂeet and garage and repatr trafflc s;gnals and downtown street lights.

Old Busmess

3) FortonIGrant St Hill Update The property owners for the four parcels surrounding the area were
in attendance Homeowners were thanked for helping with the maintenance of this hill in the winter
time for all these years and that this issue was brought to light from Public Safety Committee with
safety concerns: To begin the discussion, the committee explained to the residents the dilemma they
were having with solving this issue regarding the hill so that it was safe for pedestrians.

Manthe discussed that Streets had done minimum maintenance in the past year of placing sand
barrels in the winter along with patching and leaf removal at times. McKichan explained the Cities
dilemma in finding a solution due to different standards it would be held to if this became a major
reconstruction project. Olstad stated that research was done to find how this area was classified
when deeded to the city in 1921 and what was expected of the City. Scheel commented what
challenges would be faced if the area would need to be renovated for Americans with Disabilities Act
(ADA) to be compliant.

K. Coan stated that there is a sign at the top of the hill that stated “no wheel traffic” which is ignored
and felt that people needed to use common sense when using the hill. She felt the barricades were
ugly and dangerous as children climb over them and adults actually lift strollers and wagons over

with their children in them, plus skateboarders go down and that is extremely hazardous as there is





4)

5)

no way to see the traffic until you are at the bottom of the hill and then there is the issue with the
children walking on the retaining wall which is also in desperate need of repair.

The Howery’s commented that there are a lot of people that use this hill on a daily basis and at
Syttende Mai it’s heavily used. They feel that the area is un-closable and needs upkeep to the path
and wall.

All the residents agreed that the path/wall needs some type of repair and that people using the path
should take responsibility and use caution when using due to the steepness of the area.

Scheel stated that the City needs to do what is most cost effective and safest. The City also has the
option of closing or vacating as currently the area is not up to the Federal & State standards for a
pedestrian area. i

Olstad wants CVMIC (City insurer) to be involved. They have looked at the area and stated that the
current signage is okay to protect the City and also made a suggestlon that it could be converted to

deeded out to the homeowners to continue using as dnveways

Suggestions made for a temporary solution: 1) patching on the path 2) boner slag the path (would
be less slippery) over current materials, 3) more posts positioned differently so people would need to
wind back/forth down the path, 4) put crushed rubber on the path over current materials, 5) put
cable between the posts to close off in winter and actually close the path in the winter with the
homeowners at top and bottom maintaining the areas there for themselves 6) more specific signage
and visible from the sidewalk, 7) repair retaining wall by puttlng in some drain holes, concreting
where necessary and painting, 8) mform the community in advance so they can prepare and
understand what is going on.

Motion by Olstad to direct staff to expl /}1') general concerns and prices associated with
minimum maintenance and work with CVMlC and thelr recommendatlons for signage and 2)
look into quotes for retaining wall repair =~ :

Green Waste Recycling Center’"f Manthe reported that he has been working with the city attorney
on the agreement between the Clty and Town of Dunkirk and it should be ready in the next day or
two. The committee W|ll hold a spec;lal meeting on Wednesday (3/20) or Thursday (3/21) to address
this issue so that it can go to Council to be approved so the site can open on April 3" at the Dunkirk
location. Manthe wrll contact the attorney and set up the meeting according to his response.

ReVievv “Draft” Leas ,Adreement Stormwater Pond @ Eighth Street/Elven Sted: Scheel
dratted a three year agreement for Elven Sted and the City to S|gn to allow a tenant to plant and

The group dld approach the Clty to ask if they would pay $1,500 to cover mowing costs — which the
committee declined as the City is letting them use the property free of charge for the project.

Motion by Scovottl seconded by Olstad to recommend to Common Council to approve R-43-
2012 and approve the rental of Outlot 1 CSM 13030 at the end of Eighth Street to Brittany
Zimmerman to plant wetland species and harvest the seeds. Motion carried 4-0

New Business:

6) Approve March 1, 2012 Minutes: Motion by Tone seconded by Olstad to approve minutes.

7)

Motion carried 4-0.

Recommendation Request for Proposals — Jefferson Street Bridge: Manthe stated that six
Request for Proposals were sent out and only two bids were received. There was a question asking
if there was lead paint involved so the cost may have to be adjusted slightly to allow for testing.
Manthe recommends KJohnson Engineers at the low bid of $5,800 to study the bridge for structural






8)

9)

10)

11)

stability. There are no monies that have been set aside for this project so the funds will need to
come out of contingency. Finance will need to review this first before sending to Council. Motion
by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to refer this item to the Finance Committee for funding and
to recommend to Common Council to approve R-45-2012 to authorize entering into an
agreement with Kjohnson Engineers for the study of the Jefferson Street Bridge for structural
stability not to exceed the amount of $6,000.00. Carried 4-0.

Review Electrical Payment Options for Street Lights: At budget time the committee had some
discussion on the high costs of street lighting and were there any options to alleviate the cost from
the budget. One idea presented was to place a fee on the utility bills of homeowners. This cost if
spread over a large amount of homes would result in approxxmately $3 00 a home fee. The

started billing a fee for the lighting they would like to see that the doIIars saved could be dedicated to
a specific budget account. The committee would like this idea analyzed and investigated further by
1) consulting with Utilities to see if they could place this on their bills and if there is fee involved for
doing so, 2) discuss with the Finance Dept on what would néed to happen to make sure the monies
went to a specific account and 3) would it be possmle to start for the year 2013.°

Review BFO Fertilization in Parks Offer: Manthe informed the committee that this idea was
originally removed from the budget and at that time it was stated that to do all parks the cost would
be $9,400. During the budget review, the committee thought that this item should be discussed
again under marketing the city, as first |mpreSS|ons go a long way. A trial study at one park should

be done and a determmatlon made after the outcome is reviewed:” Race Track Park was determined

were heavy, hard to handle: and also stored at the street department. Now there are more elections
and currently the machines are plastic and in light cases which are stored at the Fire Station. This
involvement takes a lot of tlme away from the street department — two days per election- which
results in overtime for men|a| tasks and Manthe feels these tasks could be done more effectively at
a lesser cost to the' crty by people already working at the polls. The committee would like Manthe to
review the procedures the street department does and develop a new plan to submit to the City
Clerk, Nick Probst.

Future Agenda Items: Election Assistance, Electrical Fees, Park Fees, Grant/Forton St Hill
Update

Moved by Scovotti seconded by Olstad to adjourn meeting at 9:35 pm. Motion carried 4-0.
Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl, staff member 3/21/12





Public Works Committee Minutes
Thursday March 22, 2012 at 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room 381 E Main St, Wl 53589

Members Present: Alderpersons; Dave McKichan, Eric Olstad, Steve Tone, Ross Scovotti, and Street
Superintendent Karl Manthe

Absent!/ Excused: None

Guests: None

Call to Order: McKichan called the Public Works meeting to order at 604PM

Old Business:

1) Green Waste Recycling Center - Review and Approve Aqreement with Dunkirk Township:
Manthe highlighted the context of the yardwaste/brush agreement between the Township of
Dunkirk and the City. Major language in the agreement include hours of operatron liability
responsibilities, and joint cleanup responsibilities. After brief discussion to clarlfy some questions,
the following motion was made; o :

Motion by Scovotti, seconded by Olstad to approve yardwastelbrush agreement and
recommend to Common Council. Approved 4-0." ’ :

Moved by McKichan seconded by Tone to adjourn meetlng at 6:12 pm. Motion carried 4-0.
Respectfully submitted by Karl Manthe "”treet Supermtendent 3/21/12
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Date: April 25, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Service Club Sign Request on Existing City Signage

The Chamber of Commerce/Service Clubs have requested to install 5 Service Clubs Signs on the post of
the city population signs on the East and West end of the city along US Highway 51. The proposed signs
are circle symbols that are 2 feet in diameter. (This item has been before Public Works in the past, info
included)

Signs that would be attached to city signs need Public Works and Common Council approval. If these
signs were on private property, then the city sign ordinance would cover the placement and size of the
signs. The City Zoning Department would handle that request.

| took a visit in the field to see if these signs would fit on the existing sign posts and if they would pose
any vision issues (pictures attached). The city already is using the population sign for a Tree City USA
and a Green Power Community on the west end sign and Tree City USA, Hospital, Lake Kegonsa Park,
and Stoughton Utility on the east end sign. | feel that there is not adequate room to add any more signs
for a variety of reasons; vision problem from motorists leaving Universal Silencer driveway, placement of
signs being too low.

The Rotary Club has placed service club signs on private property; this may be the best option for other
service clubs to follow.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Karl Manthe

From: Stoughton Chamber of Commerce [administrator@stoughtonwi.com]
Sent: Thursday, April 12, 2012 10:41 AM

To: Karl Manthe

Subject: Service Club Signage

Sorry to keep bothering you about this Karl but | am trying to get it to the point where | can step away and let the
service clubs take over!

Last time we spoke, we had discussed the idea of putting the signs (the round symbols for the service clubs) on the
signs with the population. | left a message for you that the “circles” were 2 feet in diameter. | believe there will be 5
circles.

Please tell me what | need to do at this point to move things forward. Do | need to go before a city committee?
Thanks.
Dave

David B. Phillips

Executive Director

Stoughton Chamber of Commerce
608-873-7912

www.stoughtonwi.com

Become a Stoughton fan on Facebook
Join me on Linkedin
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Date: August 6, 2010

To: Public Works Committee
From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Update Community Service Club Signs

I spoke with Dennis Olson, Traffic Management Coordinator for the Wisconsin
Department of Transportation (WDOT) for regulations to place a “Community Service
Clubs Sign” within the WDOT right-a-way at the east and west ends of the city. Mr
Olson informed me that no service club signs are allowed within the WDOT right-a-way.

I contacted Sharon Mason-Boersma to inform her about the WDOT restrictions and told
her that we should identify private property for the placement of the signs (city right-a-
way does not allow enough room for placement).

Ms. Mason-Boersma was going to contact Universal Silencer and Vennevoll with a

request to place sign on their property (Rotary Club already uses these properties). I have
not heard back yet from Ms. Mason-Boersma as to if she has been given permission.

S:\public works\Service Club Signs August 2010.doc





Date: November 4, 2010

To: Public Works Commiittee
From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent
Subject: Service Club Signs

I met with Sharon Mason Boersma and Howard Brantmeyer to continue our search to
identify locations for “Service Club Signs”

Ms. Boersma and Mr. Brantmeyer have informed me that they have been given
permission to place the one sign on private property at Fastenal Store at 1740 E. Main
Street.

The location for the other sign we discussed was at Ben Waite Circle & W. Main St/Hwy
51, where there is a larger area of property that is part of city easement. There is
currently a sign there identifying all the churches located within the city.

The Public Works Committee can approve this location for placement of the second
“Service Club Sign”

I questioned Ms. Boersma and Mr. Brantmeyer who will purchase the signs and the frame
for holding the signs. They informed me that service clubs would purchase there own
signs and that they were looking to see if a Boy Scout could build the frame as part of an
Eagle Scout Project.

Please let me know if you have any questions
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www.cityofstoughton.com

Date: April 25,2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe — Street Superintendent

Subject: Referral from Public Safety — Safety Concerns at Forton St & Manilla St

The Public Safety Committee referred this safety concern to the Public Works Committee (minutes
enclosed).

| agree with Police Chief Greg Leck, that painting the curb yellow and notifying the Police Department
when a vehicle is illegally parked would be the best solution.

| would have staff paint the entire curb 15 feet back on both sides of the street on Manilla Street from
the intersection of Forton Street.

Please let me know if you have any questions

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper





Karl Manthe

From: Maria Hougan

Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2012 11:42 AM
To: Karl Manthe

Cc: Vickie Erdahl

Subject: Referral from Public Safety

Hi,

Please see the email excerpt of the minutes below regarding a referral from Public Safety to Public Works:

Discussion reqarding safety concerns on the corner of Manilla and Forton Street: Police Chief Leck
discussed his concerns for not posting a no parking sign at this time. He stated he would talk to Public
Works the see if they could paint the curb yellow at the area indicated. He suggested notifying the police
department when the van is illegally parked. Moved by Tone, second by Chenoweth to refer this item to
Public Works. All in favor.

Thanks and please let me know if you need anything further at this time.

Maria (Pili) Hougan
Deputy City Clerk
608-646-0423
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wwuw.cityofstoughton.com

Date: April 26, 2012

To: Public Works Committee

From: Karl D. Manthe - Street Superintendent

Subject: River Bank Restoration Project at Division Street Park

This project is scheduled for 2013, but will do project engineering and design this year. City staff will
work with the engineering firm to decide type of river bank restoration to use (vegetation, rip rap, etc)
DNR permitting, and also apply for DNR Grant (application due April 15, 2013).

Funds budgeted for 2013 are for the segment of river bank that is south of the bridge. | have included
the CIP worksheet for this project.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

@ Printed with soy ink on recycled paper
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